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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR 
 v 

Cable TV 
in the dorms 
DEAR EDITOR: 

After reading the article on the 
new radar dish, everything written 
about the dish was good but one 
avenue of the dish was not 
mentioned. What about cable TV? 

If you have ever been to UGA, UF 
or FSU, all the dorms are wired for 
cable and the students pay a small 
charge for it a month. 

This college could easily wire the 
dorms (with some help from plant op.) 
and charge possibly less than what 
Statesboro CATV charges. As said in 
the article transmitting requires 
additional equipment and $500-$600 
per hour. With the revenue from the 
dorms the Continuing Education 
program could easily afford to 
transmit or donate money to the 
school to help improve it toward 
university status. 

I hope whomever reads this and 
has the authority to possibly have 
this become a reality doesn’t throw 
this into the waste basket. In fact, 
how about a reply? 

David Montague 

The only way we as Christians 
can declare this is because Christ 
Himself declared it when He said in 
John 14:6. “I am the way, the truth, 
and the life, No one comes to the 
Father except through Me.” The 
apostle Peter later stated, “Nor is 
there salvation in any other, for there 
is no other name under heaven given 
among men by which we must be 
saved.” 

A true Christian can hold no other 
view point than that presented in the 
scriptures. 

I encourage each student not to 
simply allow me or Ms. Poole to 
influence you by our statements. 
Study the scriptures and see that 
Jesus only leaves two options. He was 
either a lying lunatic or Lord of All. 
The first makes Christianity a 
useless cruel hoax, the latter makes 
Christianity the only way to eternal 
life. 

The choice to accept or deny Christ 
is a decision that each person must 
make for himself. But let us never 
cloud the issue by leading people to 
believe that being religious is enough 
to get into heaven. 

Remember, it was the religious 
people who nailed Jesus to the cross, 
and it will be the followers of this 
risen saviour who shall inherit the 
kingdom of God. 

Scott Ray 

Bikinis, 

bikinis, 

bikinis 
DEAR EDITOR: 

They’re everywhere, bikinis, 
bikinis, bikinis. How does the faculty 
and administration of this school 
hope to promote an atmosphere of 
academic achievement when there 
are close to 4,000 girls walking 
around in bikinis? 

Now my argument is not against 
the bikinis, but against the classes. 
Spring is here, and no one needs to be 
reminded of the train of thought that 
most people hold fast to during these 
sunny days. It’s skin. Girls are 
looking for lots of guys’ skin, and 
guys are looking for lots and lots and 
lots of girls’ skin. 

My idea is simple—eliminate 
classes during the spring quarter. 
Sure, it would cost money, but the 
peace of mind enjoyed by the student 

body would be incredible. And think 
of the monetary boost the school 
would enjoy. A school that features 
nothing but sunbathing beauties 
would attract males from all comers 
of the world, no doubt. And with the 
mass influx of males would also come 
the throngs of girls desirous of all of 
the inevitable attention that they 
would receive. 

Orwell was wrong, this is not the 
year of Big Brother, but the year of 
the bikini. Let’s keep up with the 
times. It’s certainly worth looking 
into, yes? 

With an eye for progress, 
A Radical Co-ed 

Cliff Proctor 

Minor sports put GSC on the map 
A narrow way 
DEAR EDITOR: 

This letter is in response to a letter 
entitled “Christian controversy,” by 
Anita Poole. She stated that many 
views stated earlier by so-called 
“devout Christians” were narrow- 
minded. I feel it is important to point 
out that the Christian faith is a 
narrow way. 

Christ Himself stated, “Narrow is 
the gate and difficult is the way 
which leads to life, and there are few 
who find it.” He also stated broad is 
the way to destruction and there are 
many who go in by it. 

My point in this letter is not to 
argue any theological doctrines of 
religion but rather to correct some 
errors stated about the Christian 
faith and the way to salvation. 

Ms. Poole’s article implies that 
anyone dedicated to their religion will 
go to Heaven. Christians must reject 
this statement simply because Christ 
did. Ms. Poole also rebuked those who 
claim that Jesus is the only way by 
saying, “I fail to see how any 
supposedly educated Christian 
person could delcare that belief in 
Jesus Christ is the only way to eternal 
life.” 

Georgia Southern College is 
growing. Along with the rebirth of 
football came hundreds of new faces, 
new buildings and facilities, and a 
good deal of attention and 
recognition. 

GSC in Statesboro is now more 
than just a small south Georgia 
college in a small south Georgia town, 
and football deserves much of the 
credit for GSC’s newly acquired 
recognition. 

As we all get caught up in the 
excitement of Eagle football and the 
new stadium, we sometimes forget 
about all the other aspects of GSC 
athletics that have brought noteriety 
to our school. 

From softball to swimming, 
Georgia Southern sports have always 
carried on a winning tradition. So 
called minor sports, such as those 
mentioned above, are the glue that 
make GSC athletics a solid, complete 
program. 

Among the sports that have very 
graciously taken a back seat to 
football are some great teams. All 
GSC sports are competitive, but there 

are a couple of sports that deserve 
more attention than they get. 

The prime example is men’s 
tennis. GSC’s men tennis players, led 
by Canadian sophomore Gary 
Meanchos, are playing great. The 
tennis record so far in 1984 is 20 wins 
and six losses, which is one of the best 
in the tennis team’s history. 

Relatively speaking, the men’s 
tennis team is doing better than any 
other sport on this campus. So why 
don’t we support them? It takes as 
much or more athletic ability to play 
tennis than any sport. And tennis 
players are by far the best athletes. 
Just go and try to play three sets of 
tennis and then decide. 

Anyway, the team plays THIS 
AFTERNOON at 2:30 in the GSC 
courts. Try to stop by and check out 
some great tennis. 

GSC baseball, although not 
considered a minor sport, is treated 
like one. Their 22-25 record can be 
traced to the lack of funding the team 
receives. Even with their poor overall 
record, they are still in first place in 
the conference. 

The golf team is hurting for 
money, too. The last tournament they 
played in was the Southeastern 
Invitational, and they will go a 
month without playing because of a 
lack of funds. Incidentally, they 
finished fourth in a field of 18 teams. 

The story is the same with 
women’s sports. Any idea how the 
softball team is doing? They are 17-7 
this year, coming off of a 31-14 record last 
year. The women’s swim team has an 
All-American and won their last meet 
from six other schools, yet they had to 
have a car wash to raise enough 
money to compete. Can you see the 
football team having a car wash to 
raise money? 

I guess the problem boils down to a 
lack of money for these minor sports, 
but that doesn’t mean that we as 
students cannot support them 
anyway. Ask any player or coach, 
and they’ll tell you that a crowd 
cheering for their team makes a big 
difference. 

Writing about how these minor 
sports should get more money doesn’t 
really do any good, and that is not 
really my point. But who’s to say that 
if these sports were to get more 
coverage from area newspapers and 
other types of media, that they 
wouldn’t get a little more financial 
support? 

At the George-Anne, we feel thatit 
is important to cover all sports and 
recognize all athletes. I think all the 
students at GSC should too. 

LETTERS POLICY 
All letters to the editor are subject to standard editing policies for taste, libel, etc. The 
editor reserves the right to reject any letter. There is no word limit on letters and they are 
published on a first come basis. Letters should address issues and not attack individuals, 
and all letters should be signed. It will be the editors decision whether or not to print the 
name. Letters should be addressed to: The Editor, The George-Anne, Landrum Box 8001, 
Statesboro, Ga. 30460 or brought by room 110 Williams Center. 
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O’Neal is forensic pres. 
SPECIAL TO THE 
GEORGE-ANNE 

Weaving quietly through the 
weeks of hubbub surrounding 
preparations for a national forensics 
tournament are the endless hours of 
solitary preparation and practice for 
those competing—the agony over 
choosing topics and developing 
techniques—the ecstasy when the 
goal is realized. 

So it has been for Katy O’Neal, a 
junior home economics major from 
Conyers and president of the GSC 
State Champion Forensics Team. 

Since January the team has been 
at the height of preparation for 
hosting the National Forensic 
Association Individual Events 
Championship on campus April 26- 
30. Katy has been working diligently 
since September—more than five 
hours a week on one speech and three 
to four hours a week on another— 
preparing herself for the tournament. 
Her efforts have paid off. 

VVorking her way through three 
qualifying tournaments (one with at 
least 12 people in each event) over the 
past seven months, Katy will compete 
in three categories in the national 
contest which will bring some 1,400 
coaches and orators from 140 schools 
across the U.S. to the college. At the 
state championships, she scored a 

Katy O’Neal, president of the 
GSC Forensics team. 
perfect 100 on the informative speech 
she will give at nationals. She will 
also present an 'after dinner” speech 
and be joined by team member Bobby 
Lewis from Aiken, S.C. for a dramatic 
duo interpretation from William 
Inge’s play “Margaret’s Bed.” 

Although home economics seems 
an unlikelv maior for someone 

interested in public speaking, Katy 
feels the experience she’s gaining 
now will benefit her in the future. She 
eventually wants to write children’s 
books and hold workshops on child 
development for parents and 
teachers. “Besides,” she adds, “it’s a 
great feeling to be able to speak before 
a group about something you’re 
really interested in.” 

Now in only her second year on the 
forensics team, Katy’s interest in 
competitive speaking was bom in a 
beginning speech course. Her 
instructor, impressed with her work, 
encouraged her to look into joining 
the team. 

What Katy likes most about being 
on the team is the sense of unity. “A 
lot of the teams we’ve come up 
against come to the tournaments as 
individuals. We work together as a 
team. If any one of our members 
doesn’t compete, the team as a whole 
doesn’t do well,” she explains. “When 
we bring home a trophy, it belongs to 
the whole team.” 

The nationals, however, are 
individual events—a “kind of 
reward” for the team members who 
have placed well throughout the year. 

Big changes are taking place. 
Have you noticed the newly- 

painted white building at University 
Plaza? Only about two or three weeks 
ago, the structure was tan. Now, it 
looks fresh and bright. 

Also, the inside is changing some 
too. Before, it was dark and dreary, 
but with a few alterations here and 
there it also begins to look new. 

What are all these changes about? 
Well, The Branch is soon to be 
moving into the building. 

The Branch is a Christian 
fellowship effort that was organized 
to provide entertainment for young 
Christians in the Statesboro area. 
Now, through the grace of God and 
hard work, The Branch has expanded 
to the point that it could no longer use 
its original downtown location. 

In a few weeks The Branch will be 
open to the public once more. New 
concerts will be coming soon, and 
new programs to promote spiritual 
growth will be starting. So, let’s all go 
out and support The Branch. 

FEATURES 
Williams Center 

Snack Bar 
WEEKLY SPECIALS 

Every Tuesday 4-9 P.M. 
HOT DOGS 
500 each 

Cash or Meal Card 

Every Thursday 4-9 P.M. 
PIZZA 

600 each 

Every Night Mon.-Fri. 
Chicken Fingers 
Steak Nuggets 
French Fries 

Cheese Cubes 
7-10 P.M. 

Welcome Forensic Teams 
Check Out Our Game Room 

Open every night 
Mon. - Thurs. till 11 P.M. 

Fri. - Sun. till 9 P.M. 

Branch is an alternative 
By ELIZABETH HIGHSMITH 

Features Writer 
A little paint, cheery lights, some 

new carpet, a lot of hard work, and 
even a lot more faith are turning the 
rough, rustic decor of the old Dairy 
Queen building in University Plaza 
into a warm, relaxing place for 
college students to come and enjoy 
getting away from their studies for a 
while. 

For the past year, The Branch 
Christian Fellowship has been open 
for community high school and 
college students in the old Herald 
building at 6 N. Walnut Street 
downtown. Recently, however, the 
directors and staff decided to close the 
Walnut Street location and make a 
move to a new location across from 
the college. 

According to Scott Ray, director of 
The Branch, “We wanted to reach 
college students but were too far 
removed from campus. We wanted to 
move closer to campus.” And so. the 

vacated DQ building in University 
Plaza made the move possible. 

Under the direction of Ray, his 
wife Tracy, and a 20 member staff, 
comprised mainly of full-time college 
students, The Branch is open to 
provide a Christian alternative. Ray 
said, “We opened it so people can’t 
say there’s nothing else to do.” 

The Branch will re-open Friday, 
May 11. Following the re-opening, it 
will be open on Thursday nights until 
11 p.m., Friday and Saturday nights, 
and Monday nights also until 11 p.m. 
Friday and Saturday nights will 
feature concerts, movies, talent and 
amateur shows. A Bible study will be 
held on Mondav nierhts from 7-8 p.m. 

Ray said it has been “amazing to 
watch it all come together. We got 
together with nothing and now run a 
place that costs up to $1,000 a 
month.” He said one of the most 
exciting things about The Branch is 
“seeing it all come together when you 
start out with a dream.” 

The Branch, located in University Plaza, provides a Christian 
alternative for college students. 
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Whitaker is a high ■ quality instructor 
By JONATHAN DUKES 

Features Writer 
As the curtain slowly falls, the 

crowd rises to its feet. The clapping of 
hands is almost deafening, all but 
drowning out the continuous shouts 
coming from the opening night 

And that exterior movement is a 
dead giveaway to what goes on 
inside: ideas, plans, actions, 
thoughts—everything running 
through a theatrical maze of past 
experiences and knowledge. 

director and then Hie producer of the 
duo’s radio talk show. “They’re real 

cornbread and collard greens 
people,” added Whitaker with a 
laugh. 

After his mother’s death in 1976, 
Whitaker decided to leave Broadway 
and Times Square and return to his 
hometown. That motivation was one 
he had had for many years. 

Faculty has trivial pastime 
By SUSAN WITTE 

Assistant Features Editor 
Some members of the GSC Faculty 

Club have found a “trivial” way to 
spend their time lately. They’ve been 
conducting a game called Trivial 
Pursuits. 

The game is played at the weekly 
faculty club meetings and it consists 
of trivia questions in six different 
areas. The questions range from 
intellectual (What physical feature is 
different in African and Indian 
elephants? Answer: African 
elephants have bigger ears), to 
ridiculous (What color socks does 
Michael Jackson like to wear?). 

The game is arranged on a circular 

board with six main squares around 
the outside, one for each category— 
Science, History, Sports, Art and 
Literature, Entertainment, and 
Geography. When a player 
successfully answers one question on 
each square, he moves to the center of 

• the circle where he can win. 
The game will consist of three 

preliminary nights and a final’s 
night, to be held May 19. About 35 
faculty members are playing. What 
do they get if they win? “We haven’t 
decided that yet,” said Paul 
Kleinginna, chairman of the game. 
“Playing itself is the main 
motivation—but maybe a free 
dinner.” 

4v 

Hush Puppies® Shoes Are Walking Wonders. 

DOWNTOWN STATESBORO 

theater-goers. Slowly the audience 
quiets and moves toward the exits to 
the tune of excited and captivated 
whispers. 

The career of Mical Whitaker has 
played to quite a number of those 
scenes. 

Bom in Metter and trained in the 
mecca of the theatrical world—New 
York, Whitaker has established 
himself as one of the movers of 
American black theater. 

In his stint as a part-time and now 
a full-time instructor of theater at 
GSC, Whitaker has attempted tc 
bring contemporary black product- 
ions to his native area. 

“I’m here to bring GSC’s culture 
into the mainstream of American 
society,” Whitaker said. “It’s time 
GSC helps in the establishment and 
perpetuation of high-quality 
theater.” 

The New York-molded actor- 
tumed-director’s latest try was a 
production of Ntozake Shange’s “for 
colored girls who have considered 
suicide when the rainbow is enuf.” 
The play, a graphic portrait of young 
black womanhood in America, 
premiered in March here at GSC. 

Whitaker knew that showing this 
play to a conservative south Georgia 
audience was a calculated risk. At its 
New York opening in 1976, the play’s 
volatile subject matter drew heavy 
criticism and almost caused a riot. 
But he took the gamble anyway and 
the play was well received. 

“That’s what makes theater 
exciting—you may win or you may 
lose,” he said. “I’ve avoided the safe 
play. I think safe plays are boring.” 

Tabbing Mical Whitaker as an 
actor or director is not a difficult task. 
He walks about, his hands and arms 
gesturing relentlessly. Virtually 
every part of his body is in constant 
motion. 

“I’m here to bring GSC’s 
culture into the main- 
stream of American 
society...it’8 time GSC 
helps in the establish- 
ment and perpetuation 
of high-quality theater.” 

—Whitaker 

“I always had this intense desire 
to come back home and show what I 
had learned,” said the easy-going 
director/instructor. 

When time permits, GSC’s 
authority on Metter travels around 
the country to direct other groups in 
productions of black theater. 

Whitaker and his wife, Georgeina 
have no plans for their long-range 
future. “I think too much planning is 
bad,” he said. 

For his future at GSC, he will only 
say he will be here until he goes on to 
something else. 

Isn’t that the way it should be? 
He’ll be here with the curtains falling 
and the crowds rising until another 
curtain calls. 

Metter native Mical Whitaker has been successful as a Broadway 
director, working with such “big names” as Ozzie Davis and Ruby Dee, 
and has now brpught his talent and enthusiasm to GSC theater. 

Many of Whitaker’s experiences 
and much of his knowledge come 
from his many years as an actor and 
director in New York. 

As a new New York actor, 
Whitaker went to the American 
Academy of Dramatic Art. But he 
didn’t stay long. “I became 
disenchanted because they weren’t 
interested in serious black actors.” 

At that point, the modest, yet 
engaging Whitaker turned his 
attention to directing. He formed his 
own theater company, the East River 
Players, and he held them together 
for 12 years. 

Probably one of the biggest breaks 
in his career came from two fellow 
Georgians—Ozzie Davis and Ruby 
Dee. Whitaker became first the 

Here’s a shoe designed for walking, with built-in features that add ex- 
ceptional cushiony comfort to each stride. From morning to evening 
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casuals. 

In Tassel or 
Penny Loafer styles. 
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Reg. $48. 

Men’s Shoes 
Street Floor 

Hush Puppies 
Comfort is our style, j 

V ’fc'-l 


